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programs across the nation. The Commissioner's pilot program operated 
smoothly and effectively within both State and federal law. 

In accordance with the federal Farm Bill and North Dakota law, this pilot 
program was limited to hemp growing and cultivation for purposes of 
agricultural or other academic research for the growth, cultivation, or 
marketing of industrial hemp. 

Then, the 2018 Farm Bill removed hemp, and derivatives of cannabis with 
extremely low concentrations of the psychoactive compound delta-9-
tetrahydrocannabinol (THC) (specifically, no more than 0.3 percent THC 
on a dry weight basis), from the definition of marijuana in the Controlled 
Substances Act (CSA). THC is the euphoria producing substance 
contained within marijuana. 

Since then, however, the passage of the 2018 Farm Bill, and its derivatives

language, has led among some to a misperception that all products made 
from or containing hemp, including those made with cannabidiol (CBD), 
are now legal to sell within interstate commerce and in North Dakota. 

However, this overly-expansionist misperception does not coincide with 
either the construct or reasonable intent ofNDCC Chapter 4.1-18.1, nor 
the 2018 Farm Bill. Neither construct was enacted to provide an avenue 
for the potential wide-scale unregulated production, sale, or distribution 
of hemp-derived psychotropic substances. 

For a bit more background, as Ms Rittenbach fro1n the State Crime Lab 
can very likely better explain, CBD does not necessarily get a person high, 
but, in certain dosages, it still may be psychoactive. It can potentially alter 
a person's consciousness. For example, the person may feel mellow, 
experience less pain, and be more at ease. In addition, some CBD 
products still do contain small amounts of THC. 

Notwithstanding, many hemp-derived psychotropic substances are 
currently available in North Dakota, on the shelves, available for retail 

'--· sale. 








